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PEF REGION 2

S/W PAC Report

December 1, 2014 
Pat Lavin requested PEF’s S/W L/M NYSDOT Team review and reply to the following with preferred language, which we shared below;
At an 11/18/14 AFL-CIO Political Directors' Meeting regarding Design/Build and Legislative Issues, reference was made to the California Design-Build Law as it relates to the State's role in construction inspections. 
The CA Design-Build Bill is in effect, and it contains the following standards:
-       on page 2, Sec. 2 (b) Reserve for the Department of Transportation the authority to perform construction inspection services.

-       on page 3, Section (2) (e) - The design-build authorization in subdivisions (a) and (b) shall not include the authority to perform construction         inspection services for projects on or interfacing with the state highway system, which shall be performed by the department with Section 91.2 of  the Streets and Highway Code.
PEF's position to date is No Design-Build or Design-Bill-Finance legislation. 
The AFL-CIO's position is that all unions have to agree on bill language before it will support it.

Preferred language for:
1. Construction Inspection      2. Federal Contracting Reform          3. Cost Comparison Prior to Outsourcing 

1. Public Performance of Construction Inspection, Design Build or Otherwise
 Preferred Language  -  “public employees shall carry out the construction inspection functions for all surface transportation projects receiving Federal funding.” On transportation projects, construction inspectors are the eyes, ears and voice of the public. Inspectors ensure that construction standards are met, that projects meet safety requirements and that materials used will stand the test of time. On transportation projects, public inspectors are the eyes, ears and voice of the public. Public inspectors ensure that construction and seismic standards are met, that projects meet safety requirements and the materials used will stand the test of time. Unfortunately, departments of transportation are outsourcing public inspection with disastrous results, including the collapse of the ceiling tile in Boston’s Big Dig tunnel, the collapse of the Minneapolis Bridge over the Mississippi River, and the collapse of Hollywood Boulevard

during the construction of the Redline Subway in Los Angeles. When the construction inspection function is outsourced to a private company, there is no longer a representative of the public inspecting the work as it is being performed. David M. Walker, the former Comptroller General of the United States from 1998 to 2008, described the issue in a 2007 New York Times article: “There’s something civil servants have that the private sector doesn’t, and that is the duty of loyalty to the greater good – the duty of loyalty to the collective best interest of all rather than the interest of a few. Companies have duties of loyalty to their shareholders, not to the country.”

2.  Federal Contracting Reform Should Also Apply to Federal Dollars

Preferred Language -  "require federal agencies to use government employees to perform inherently governmental tasks and to perform cost comparisons prior to outsourcing government services".
  When President Obama took office in 2009, he called on the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) to reign in the excessive cost, waste and abuse that has become all too common in government contracting.  In July 2009, the OMB released a set of contracting reform guidelines that require federal agencies to use government employees to perform inherently governmental tasks and to perform cost comparisons prior to outsourcing government services.  These common sense government contracting reforms should also be applied to state and local government federally funded programs, not just federal agencies and departments.

3.  Cost Comparison Prior to Outsourcing

Preferred Language  -  “For architectural, engineering, and related services on surface transportation projects usingFederal funds, a government agency shall prepare an estimate of the cost of procuring the services under a private contract and an estimate of having the services performed by employees of the

government agency. A contract shall not be awarded if employees of the agency can perform the services at less cost.”

Increasingly state and local transportation agencies are spending hundreds of millions of federal dollars

on private contracts for architectural, engineering, construction inspection and related transportation

services without determining whether these contracts are cost-effective, result in safe construction

projects, or in any way serve the public interest. This cost comparison proposal will ensure that taxpayers

receive safe, high quality transportation services at the best possible price.

Design-Build

 Design-build lumps design, construction, and inspection of a highway project into a single contract that is awarded not through competitive bidding, but through a process that allows unspecified factors to be considered “significantly more important than cost.” Design-build also allows the private contractor to inspect and sign off on their own work.  The inspector’s role is to ensure the taxpayers get what they pay for and public safety and public interest is protected.  This crucial function should not be performed by a private inspector whose primary obligation is to the success and profitability of his company or business partners – not public safety and project quality.  


December 11, 2014 

The S/W L/M DOT Team has determined that lobbying the legislatures, working with PEF to get the Comptroller on our side will be some of our main priorities.  

February 4, 2015

Unfortunately, no Region 2 PAC meetings have been scheduled since our last meeting S/W PAC meeting. Also,  no future PEF Region 2 PAC meetings have been scheduled to date.  

